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BY EMAIL AND FIRST-CLASS MAIL 
 
 
February 23, 2022 
 

 
 

 
 

 
RE:  Letter of Response for Grievance #4129 filed on November 10, 2021 
  
Dear   
 
In accordance with Title 5 Education, Subtitle 5-B, Chapter 24, Subsection 2405 of the District of Columbia Municipal 
Regulations, DC Public Schools (DCPS) Comprehensive Alternative Resolution and Equity (CARE) team has completed its 
investigation of the above referenced grievance.  
 
Grievance Issues 
Based on a review of the information provided, the written grievance raised the following issues under the jurisdiction 
of this office: 

1. 5-B DCMR § 2405.2(e) Where a student is a victim of bullying or harassment, including sexual harassment.  
a. It was reported that on Student B sent a threatening text message to Student  

in response to an incident that occurred at .  
 
Investigative Procedure 
The investigation included interviews with the following individuals: 

1. Student   
2. Parent,  
3. Parent of Student B 
4. Principal   

DCPS CARE unsuccessfully attempted to interview Student B about the allegations raised in this grievance.  
 
The investigation also included review of the following documents which were either submitted by the complainant, 
submitted by the school, or accessible via DCPS data systems: 

1. Text Messages between Student B and Student   
 
Pertinent Regulatory, Policy, and Procedural Considerations  
As it relates to a student being subjected to bullying by another student 

1. According to the November 2013 DCPS District Wide Bullying Prevention Policy Act, bullying by students is 
prohibited. 

 
“Bullying,” means any severe, pervasive, or persistent act or conduct, whether physical, electronic, or verbal that shall 
reasonably predicted to: 

1. Place a student in reasonable fear of physical harm to his or her person or property. 
2. Cause a substantial detrimental effect on the student’s physical or mental health. 
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dcps.cio@k12.dc.gov. You may also contact the U.S. Department of Education, Office for Civil Rights (1-800-421-3481) to 
report any educational discrimination. 
   
If you have further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at dcps.care@k12.dc.gov or 202-4425405.   

   
Sincerely,   
Anitra Allen, Director CARE   

 
Cc: Principal   
Instructional Superintendent   

  
   
   

 




